Annual General Minutes of the Meeting of the

Fitzroy Square Frontagers’ & Garden Committee

held at House No. 38 

on Wednesday 20th May 2015
at 5pm to 7pm
Present: (Committee)
Neil Phoenix (Chairman)







David Griffiths (Hon. Treasurer)






Jo Rhys-Jones
(No.2)






Charles Stephens







Roberto Kouyoumdjian (No.6)



Wesley Skow

(No.8)




Reg Gadney

(No.12)





Fay Maschler

(No.12)




Rebecca Carrigan 
(Flat 3, 14)







Pierre de Weck 
(No.15)






Birgit Maass 

(No.16)






Claire Bruce 

(No.18)






Heide Eyles 

(No.22)




Tim Eyles

(No.22)






Kitty Edwards-Jones 
(No.25b)






Peter Frank 

(No.27)






Julian Flitter 

(No’s.29/30)






Adrian Dawson
(No.40)
C. Hanaway 
(No.4)
S. Pountney 
(No’s 34/35)
Kay Williams
(No.10)
John Statham
(No.10)
Richard Greer
(No.12)
Philip Vlieghe
(Flat 2, 14)
Nikke Maynard (No.15a)
Lorna Johnson (No.1)
Douglas Bertram (No.9)
Clare Jones
(Flat 7, 14)
Apologies: 


Richard Newman (Hon. Secretary)





Edward Turner (Garden Director)






Lauren Kemp
(No.17)




Andrew Hubbard (No.16a)






Rosaleen Hubbard (No.16a)





Marilyn Benham (No.4)






Ben Fugler
(No.7)


1. Minutes of the AGM held on 21st May 2014

The Minutes, as proposed by Charles Stephens and seconded by Heide Eyles, were adopted as being a fair and true record of what transpired on that occasion. 
2. Matters Arising
There was nothing to report

3. Treasurer’s Report

Copies of the accounts were handed round to all those present.  The Hon. Treasurer then gave a brief overview of the FSFGC income and added it was down from £25,000 in 2014 to £21,000 as at 20th May 2015.  The reduced income is the result of being incorrectly advised some years ago on a rateable value for a property in the Square, namely it was recorded as a business rather than residential.  The other additional large expense being the children’s climbing frame costing £7,600.  The Hon. Treasurer concluded there will be no tax to pay as the Bank has already deducted tax on all interest received. 
DG said FSFGC are quite solvent and are trying to keep the garden levy at the same rate as last year as there are sufficient funds at the Bank. It was noted that income from filming in the Square was down from last year which was due to the decision not to implement charges.  In hindsight this may have been a wrong decision and therefore Rebecca Carrigan and Rob Kouyoumdjian will produce a proposal to charge film production companies to film in the Square.  The proposal will be circulated in time for the next committee meeting. 
RC/RK
4. Accountants Report

Julian Flitter of Goodman Jones has reviewed the figures and confirmed they were correct. 
5. Adoption of the Accounts

JF proposed and PF seconded that the accounts be adopted.  The motion was carried unanimously.  The Chairman signed the accounts.

6. Reappointment of Goodman Jones

The Chairman proposed Goodman Jones to remain as the accountants.  All those present were in favour of the nomination.
7. Chairman’s Report

The Chairman said it has been a quiet year with not much going on in the Garden but did want to highlight the fact the Garden events are run so efficiently by social secretaries Heide Eyles and Claire Bruce who have done a very good job; they should be thanked for that.  With regard to the Garden itself, Humphrey Dubrau has carried on looking after the maintenance but has delegated most of the work to his son David Dubrau.  Ted Merwood who was responsible for detailed gardening has resigned.  The Chairman stated that it was agreed at the committee meeting that steps be taken to try and encourage Ted Merwood to reconsider his decision.  The Garden Director, Edward Turner does a good job.  As does our Treasurer, who works very hard and often has to chase a number of the Frontagers who neglect to pay promptly their garden rate.  Rebecca Carrigan arranges both the Summer Garden Party and the Christmas Party each year and is deserving of our thanks.  Both events are always enjoyed by all who attend.  This year’s Summer Garden Party will be held on Thursday, 2nd July from 6pm to 8pm.  Tickets can be purchased from Rebecca.  Rob Koumoujdian opens the Garden at 12, which is not too difficult a task, but it is not so straight forward asking people to leave the Garden at 3pm each day and persuading them to take all their litter with them!  So thank you very much Rob for your labours on our behalf.  Charles Stephens has always been a stalwart of the Square and helps recover unpaid garden rates from those Frontagers who are in arrears or late.  The Chairman would also like to thank Peter Frank who is also know as the ‘Father of the Square’ He has been a Frontager for forty six years and comes to every committee meeting.  Thank you Peter for continuing to contribute. Thanks also to Michelle Khodabacus for her contributions to Minute taking and lots and lots of work behind the scenes.  Finally, to anybody who has been unintentionally overlooked, thank you for putting time and effort into our Square.  The Hon. Treasurer stood and asked all those present to pay tribute to the Chairman for all his hard work over the years.
8. Governance Procedural Review

The Chairman reported that on 1st May the Governance Procedural Review (V4) produced by Edward Turner, was sent all Frontagers together with the AGM Agenda and delivered to every house by hand.  CNP went on to explain that FSFGC have operated as a committee on a low key basis with the principle that who ever wants to join the committee are welcome to do so.  CNP stated that the FSFGC does not have any written constitution. CNP was not completely of the view that the committee needed to change its procedures but there are those who believe the current procedural methods should be made somewhat more rigorous.  The discussions were centered on the point that issues are arising which require resolution and it was felt that without a constitution or a set of guidelines to follow this is often difficult to achieve.  Wesley Skow produced a document in line with the Governance proposals (V4) and made some amendments which were debated.  WS’ other proposals laid emphasis on Frontager easement rights and being able to reach a consensus on material changes to the Square and/or Garden. WS stated he objects to items 6, 7 and 8 in the (V4) proposals.  It was agreed to seek legal advice as to whether there are easements or not.
The Chairman asked for a vote by a show of hands for those who would support the proposals based on ET’s (V4) document; not the specifics but the general idea. It was a majority vote for adopting the (V4) 
It was suggested that a sub-committee should hold a meeting dedicated to discuss the next stage of refining the Governance notes (subject to legal advice).  It was agreed that the Governance Proposals once reviewed by a law firm, will be distributed to all Frontagers for their consideration and comment.  
In order to assist with communication CS will create a list of email addresses within the next month and pass the information to MK in order that the FSFGC distribution lists can be updated.









CS
9. Election of Officers and Committee Members

Richard Newman has resigned as Honorary Secretary since he has now moved away from the square.  Pierre de Weck put himself forward for the position of Chairman.  PDW and CNP both gave their election statements then votes where held.  
Those in favour of Pierre de Weck’s nomination for the position of Chairman: Eleven votes in favour (four votes were given by proxy).

Those in favour of CNP remaining as Chairman: Votes in favour nine.  
CNP welcomed PDW forward as Chairman of FSFGC.  Rosaleen Hubbard had put herself forward as Hon. Secretary.  HE proposed; CB seconded. This was carried.
HE proposed Lorna Johnson of KJ Tait to become Treasurer in order to have a balance between business and residents on the Committee.  Lorna (KJ Tait) had agreed to take on the position on a voluntary basis and confirmed there would be no cost involved. 
Votes where held and a show of six hands were in favour of Lorna Johnson. However David Griffiths was re-elected as Hon. Treasurer with a vote of ten hands.  
All those members who are currently on the Committee wished to stand for re-election.  All present agreed to re-elect the current members.
The next Committee meeting is currently scheduled for Wednesday, 7th October at House No.24  
PDW will try to organise a nearer date.

CNP then issued thanks to WATG for the use of their meeting rooms.

The meeting closed at 6.45pm.
